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Geographic Scope & Allocation method - identifying regulatory options regarding the role of a TO.  Presentations and discussion by OTEG members.
At the first OTEG meeting it was agreed that there was merit in considering the issues of the geographic scope of a TO licence and how a licence might be allocated in tandem as one workstream given that the two issues are inextricably interlinked.  It was proposed that this workstream should also consider the more general issue of the nature of the regulatory model.  In consequence, DTI and Ofgem would like OTEG to develop its thinking so members can present to DTI and Ofgem a number of regulatory models which the group believe could feasibly be put in place offshore.  DTI and Ofgem will consider these options for possible inclusion in a subsequent consultation later in the year.
The offshore Project Board subsequently proposed that individual OTEG members should develop and present their initial preference for what the regulatory framework offshore should look like.  To this end we would like each OTEG member to present, either verbally or with slides, what their preferred model(s) of the regulatory framework might look like at the next OTEG meeting on 1 June.

In preparing their presentation on their preferred regulatory model it would be helpful if members:

· Express their preference(s) from the four broad options identified for defining the geographic scope of transmission licences in the scoping document, giving reasons for their preference and discussing the pros and cons of the other options.  They should also outline if necessary any other options for the possible geographic coverage of a licence.

· Explain how in light of the above, their preference for how the TO licence(s) should be allocated.  Again it would be useful if members could explain the reasons behind their preference and discuss the pros and cons of the range of options outlined in the scoping document.

· Outline the assumed technical standards in their model, in particular the level of SQSS.

· Outline the obligations / requirements which their model places on TOs, in particular relation to planning, building, developing and financing connections and offshore networks.


· Explain the assumptions behind their proposed model.

To develop their thinking, OTEG members might like to look at the objectives contained within the OTEG terms of reference. It may also be useful for members to consider the relevant background and objective chapters which are already published in the public domain.  For example in:

· The DTI’s future offshore consultation;

· The joint consultation on the regulation of offshore electricity transmission;

· The government’s response to the consultation; and

· Ofgem’s scoping document.
It should be noted that this work replaces the proposed idea to work on developing a list of criteria to assess the options.  The Project Board felt that at this stage there was little merit in expending further effort in developing an assessment criteria as they felt the majority of this information was already in the public domain and that OTEGs member’s efforts would be better spent on developing a range or regulatory framework models which the DTI and Ofgem could consider for consultation.

